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Report No. 56
REPORT ON FISH FROM CRAWFORD LAKE, EKALKASKA COUNTY,
MICHIGAN.

The fish were sent to us by Comservation Officer Hicking of Kalkaska,
Michigan. The shipment consisted of a perch (7 in.), bullhead (11 in.), =nd
two vike (13 in., and 22 in.).

Perch, bullhead, aznd small pike were not in a state of preservation to
permit autovsy. The large pike showed signs of being dead for a longz time, GColor
in the organs had disapveared and the llver was in a semi-llquid condition. Tape-
worms were abundant 'in the intestine but these do not account for the death of the
fish. No cause for death was apparent.

The death of these fish is, no doubt, the result of "winter freezing", the fish
having been freed and blown ashore soon after the ice went out.

lake and stream survey cards show that this loke is very shallow (2 meters)
with vegetation growing in 211 perts. The bottom is pulpy oeat.. The lake was
acid when examined and the water turbid. From these findings idezl winter conditions

cannot be expected.

INSTITUTE FOR FISHERIES RESEARCH

Wendell H, Krull
Pish Pathologist

00 to Conservation Officer Hicking
Kalkaska, Michigan



